
Lynn Cordes  0:08  
Hello and welcome to this edition of the time with Hime podcast. I'm 
joined by our superintendent, Mr. Hime. Good day, sir.

Hime  0:15  
Welcome. It's cold!

Lynn Cordes  0:17  
I promised y'all that weather was gonna change this week. And my 
goodness, we did not expect it to be this cold but it is!

Hime  0:24  
Oklahoma at its best. playing golf one day and out of school, because 
of cold weather and snow and ice. 

Lynn Cordes  0:30  
And frigid temps. So we did just come back from our two days of 
virtual learning. And we've got some things to share with our 
families, as we expect some new inclement weather to come in. Do you 
want to start us off with that? 

Hime  0:44  
Well first of all, please understand that we try to work with many 
entities as we can, when making a decision to close school, our 
flexibility to parents allowing them to keep their children at home 
when they feel that's the safest thing to do. And again, reiterate as 
a parent, if you feel like you're, it's cold, or the weather's bad, 
and you want to keep your child at home, that's kind of some of the 
purposes with our flexibility in our virtual days. So don't be afraid 
to use those. That's your decision to make. But it also makes it 
easier for us when we make decisions. And we work hard, because we 
also want to try our best to keep that option open for our students to 
be at school when it's safe to transport in there. And also, we have 
to count on the safety of our staff getting there. And the worst thing 
about Oklahoma weather can be, as we all saw on Wednesday morning is 
although a lot of the predictions, were saying 20 and 30%. When that 
sheet of ice drops in Oklahoma, it's a skating rink, and it was, you 
know, it was treacherous Wednesday morning. And they were also showing 
it to drop 40% on Thursday, although it didn't hit quite as bad on 
Thursday morning. So we got through with two days, we're glad to be 
back at school today, for a lot of reasons. And we'll get into some of 
that later. But, you know, I just want to make sure our parents 
understand, we really look hard, we communicate with CHANNEL SEVEN we 
communicate with Fort Sill, we look at what other you know, we talked 
to other schools around us.

Lynn Cordes  2:05  
We listen to the National Weather Service, we're on those webinars. So 
we're continuously talking. 



Hime  2:09  
We don't make those decisions. You know, rationally, the one thing we 
have tried to do with the virtual days by giving us more flexibility 
is letting parents know quicker. You know, I know when I first became 
a superintendent, the worst thing was you'd get up at three o'clock or 
four o'clock, no people, so you really tells you get out, I really did 
get out and drive the road. And you could get out and drive the road. 
And you're driving around and it's bad. And it's 5:30. And you're 
making the call at 5:30 in the morning, well parents need to go, they 
don't have any time to get to secure any kind of daycare or, or 
childcare or anything. So we really work hard to give as much time so 
one of the things we really try to strive to do is make that decision 
before School's out the day before. And the Weather Service has 
actually gotten better at predicting, yada yada. So we're excited 
about that. And that kind of rolls to next week.

Lynn Cordes  2:58  
That's right expected today and tomorrow, we've pushed out some 
messages about tech support being available, you know, today's a good 
day for them to come in. And then Sunday night is really you know, 
something to watch Saturday a little bit in the evening, but Sunday 
night is gonna...

Hime  3:14  
it looks like it looks like if you look at the weather in again, we're 
in Oklahoma, so anything can happen. But amazingly, it looks like we 
will not get out of freezing until a week from today. Next Friday will 
be the first day that we break freezing and some of those are negative 
degree lows and single digit highs. And those are cold weather we just 
don't experience that in Oklahoma we don't deal with plus there's 
predictions we might get a foot of snow on site. Yes a foot of snow 
with you know, I don't know that we get to the we sand and salt but we 
don't have the plows and I noticed one thing I saw on one news 
station. Again I'm saying what I heard I don't you know news anymore. 
I don't know that it's true. I'm not the scientist but they said rock 
salt loses its effectiveness when it gets to 20 degrees or below. So 
I'm thinking the roads aren't going to get salted real well when it's 
10 degrees. If the rock salt loses effectiveness there so that's kind 
of a we're going to be some treacherous weather next week. You know, 
the first thing we want to do is tell everyone out there our 
expectations are you do everything you can do to keep your family 
safe. And if it's that cold once again, we're going to do our best to 
open school if we can safely do so. But the problem we have you know 
that that gets to be a difficulty for us because the students out in 
such, so but if we do open school and you still feel like your 
children are safer at home, keep your children at home that's where 
that flexibility for a parent comes from.

Lynn Cordes  4:38  
Right and we just asked that if they are walkers bundle them up I mean 



hands, head, scarves as much as you can and drop them off and you know 
our staff is there. The other thing that you know we off Monday, it is 
a holiday so

Hime  4:50  
Monday's already a holiday that makes it easy for Monday.

Lynn Cordes  4:52  
That's correct. And then with the roads. What we look at too is our 
secondary roads, not our primary roads. If our primary roads are clear 
It's our neighborhood streets where our buses get in and our you know, 
drivers. 

Hime  5:04  
Right and other side of it is, it's, it's about students and we know 
we work for the students. But if 25% of our staff or 30% of our staff 
can't get to work coupled with, this is the season when, you know, pre 
COVID, we have sickness and illness and other things, you know, 
increase in absenteeism, though in the COVID. And our absenteeism is 
already high. And when we hit that level, that we can't safely monitor 
our students that we would probably call a virtual day anyway, with 
absenteeism. So there's, that's where some of those factors come in. 
And, you know, the other thing is food. That's right, you know, if 
people understand right now, whether whether you take the food or not, 
the federal government has set up a plan, where all students get food, 
and, and we can provide that food. So like today, which is Friday, we 
could put all the pressure on Bello to get this thing out, you know, 
don't he's gonna release it on Monday, after it's all said and done, 
he'll get it out today. So hopefully everybody sees this today. work 
today, at the end of the day, we're gonna allow our students to pick 
up a bag with food in it, meals to take home for the weekend, for 
Monday, and so hopefully, you know, everybody gets it, if you're a 
virtual parent, you can go by your closest school at the end of the 
day and pick up food if you need it. And we know that's going to be a 
problem for a lot of people. Because, you know, a lot of us don't have 
a week's worth of food in our house. And if you look at this, if we 
get 15 inches of snow, a lot of us can be pretty much snowed in for a 
week, especially if you're on a side road, or live out a little bit by 
yourself. So it's gonna be an interesting time for Oklahoma again, you 
know, we encourage everybody to bundle up, stay safe, make sure you 
got safe places in your house and such and we at school are going to 
work with everybody. But hopefully you get your tech working, and, you 
know, you know, if we get that much snow and it gets a cold, who knows 
what the internet you know, we all... who knows what the internet will 
do in Oklahoma and minus 10 degree weather we've never had minus 10 
degree since we've been a huge internet, so

Lynn Cordes  7:00  
and you know, and you still get your snow day and you get a little 
virtual learning the snow play in the snow this time. Last time, we 



didn't have that.

Hime  7:07  
So we challenge you to have your children make a big snowman and make 
great snow angels and send them to your teacher. And let us post them 
on our website. And that'll be our virtual day the your children and 
we'll have a snowman contest. Snow Angel contest across the district. 
Wouldn't it be great if we're just flooded with all of our students 
making snow angels and snowmen and having a great time again, bundle 
them up, keep them safe. And

Lynn Cordes  7:33  
you know that hashtag is #WeAreLPS. So do that. And we will share 
those photos for sure. We did talk about the meals and trying to get 
that out there. Let's talk about also the vaccinations because that's 
going to play a role in virtual days as we head into the month.

Hime  7:47  
You know what's what's great for us is our again, I probably say this 
as much as I can and I can't say it enough. Our health department has 
been so great. I'm on zoom calls and interact with superintendents all 
across the state on a regular basis. And nobody's health department is 
like our health department. Nobody has a relationship with their 
health department like we do the Comanche County Health Department. 
Now I always use Brandy's name, Brandy's the regional director and she 
does a great job. But we also have local people in our health 
department. And they do a great job. And we've worked with and so 
yesterday when the governor announced the teachers move to the top of 
the list, February 22, we can start vaccinating teachers, we started 
working immediately. And right now our goal is again, it's a goal and 
you know, vaccines change, the weather could back it up a day or two 
because I got to get the rest of the people in. But right now our goal 
is on Monday, February 22. To get all of our teachers and staff 
vaccinated, we think we can declare a virtual day that day, then we 
will do all of our staff on that day, and then be back to normal the 
next week, if we try to do it and cover classes intermittent, we're 
afraid it could cause issues to three or four days and destroy the 
learning process one day and make it work. So

Lynn Cordes  9:02  
we'll be back Tuesday.

Hime  9:04  
Yeah, so kind of mark it on your calendar right now. And again, this 
is tentative, just trying to give you as much heads up as we can, the 
vaccination would be that would be your that would be a virtual day. 
And then we'll come back and pick a Friday, hopefully, either the four 
week, Friday before or after, you know, because you got two sides of 
that, and do a Friday for round two, and do a virtual day again to get 
all the second doses in and the purposes of a Friday and is most 



people who've had doses knows that about 25% some people are having a 
little bit of a reaction, even if it's just the fatigue, it would 
probably really increase our absenteeism in that day. And once again, 
we'd need a virtual day. You know, if we did it on a Wednesday, we 
might have to take off the next two just because of the reaction. 
We're already short staff, and if you had 10% reacted to it to the 
second vaccination and that's kind of some of the numbers you're 
putting out. It would put us at that limit that we'd have declared 
virtual day and going into those limits, it kind of ties right into 
another thing that we're looking at doing and, and we're going to do 
our high schools just are nine through 12, the three high schools, 
we're going to do virtual Fridays in March and April. And the reason 
we're doing it for the high schools is because of all the activities 
that take place in our high schools. Fridays have always been a very 
difficult staffing day, I don't care. You know, when I was in audibel, 
when I was in Clinton, when I was in Woodland, you know, when I was in 
Woodward, wherever I've ever worked, Fridays have always been a 
difficult staffing day for high schools in the spring, because that's 
where all of them are out in the spring, because you got all those 
activities taking place. And so a lot of times, Fridays end up just 
being a day where you're babysitting, you got a lot because you also 
have a lot of students out on those, those there's just not a lot of 
instructional time going. So when you throw on top of it the 
Coronavirus and in the extra absentees, we just didn't think we could 
see that being a very difficult thing for us to cover all those, it 
also allows us to take some of the staff that would be at the high 
schools and help them cover it the middle schools and some of the 
other sites on Fridays to make sure we keep those running in, you 
know, in person face to face learning. So just the high schools in 
March and April, we'll be having virtual Fridays, and we'll see how 
that goes. But that'll also work with that second shot will be on that 
virtual Friday. So it only affected you know, the pre K through eighth 
grade.

Lynn Cordes  11:20  
So that one day when we take that second dose. 

Hime  11:22  
that when we do the dosage days, and those virtual days all staff will 
report to work, it will be a staff work day, it will not be like if on 
Tuesday, it's minus 10. And we got a foot of snow on the ground, and 
we declare a virtual day, we're going to allow our staff to work. 
We're certified for work from home, and those who can't work from home 
will find a way, you know, to get to make them whole. That's kind of 
been how we've worked through that. So

Lynn Cordes  11:47  
it'll just be like we've done for the Eisenhower high school days. 
These past few weeks. 



Hime  11:51  
We've had a couple of those. Yes, we sure have. And so again, the 
flexibility that we've created in our scheduling all year in our 
learning platforms is also creating flexibility for us to make sure 
we're offering quality instructional days, and using our days the best 
we can use'em.  

Lynn Cordes  12:04  
And speaking of you know, the curriculum and whatnot, learning days, 
we're actually getting ready for our middle school pre enrollment, and 
we've been putting out the course catalog together, and those high 
school classes in there.

Hime  12:19  
Yeah, that's exciting. You know, and that goes back to, you know, and 
always tell everybody how much you know, my you know, one of the 
things in life I've always struggled is verbally I can I can share, 
but sometimes I don't write well, but I tell everybody, when I moved 
to Lawton in my writing skills accelerated greatly. Lynne is such a 
great instructor, she does such a great job, she has made me such a 
better writer. But if you saw the op ed, we put in the paper. Sunday, 
Lynn did a great job of taking my words in the district, you know, 
when we have our leadership meetings, just that dream we have, and 
tying it all into one op ed. And so you know, if you look at it, you 
know, pre K through eight, we've got all this for our or makerspaces. 
And some of the things we're going to do to stimulate our students, 
it's all about interest levels. So pre K through five, excuse me, in 
all of our elementary schools, we're going to have a makerspace. Next 
year, six through eight, the big push is to add classes, which would 
improve the electives. It also proves from the core level, such as 
algebra one, you know, geometry, add some of those classes down there 
for high school credit, and people say, oh, they're going to graduate 
early, no, the purpose is not at all to graduate a student early. As a 
matter of fact, except for in extreme circumstances, I do not, I've 
never been in favor or never supported early graduation. The purpose 
is to take more college classes for credit, because if you look at the 
numbers, it's astonishing. students that graduate high school with 
concurrent courses, how many more of them graduate from college with 
their AP with a great GPA is in college, and how more likely they are 
to graduate in that four year period or even get an associate's 
degree. So that's kind of where we're working with that by pushing 
those classes, then we give more flexibility then the next thing when 
you get to the high school. Now, when we talk about offering more AP 
classes, because some people say, "Wow, they're pushing concurrent, 
they're trying to do away with AP," no, we're looking to expand AP 
classes across the district and offer more AP to all of our students, 
more concurrent, but also to add more electives, you know, more 
valuable electives. You know, what do you do with drones? What do you 
do with eSports? What do you do with art? And how do you make it where 
students can take art and play football and be in the band, you know, 



and different things. There's no way they can be that flexible as a 
high school student, unless they walk in the door with high school 
credit. So that's the goal is to again, creating flexibility given our 
students as many opportunities as we can. So when they graduate high 
school, they're life ready, and that's, you know, people say, "Well, 
you're going to try to create a super high school," No, we're not 
trying to create a super high school. We want the tradition of Lawton 
MacArthur and Lawton High and Lawton Eisenhower to stay, we want those 
people still belong to their high schools, they want to graduate a 
Wolverine, there's a lot of people that graduated a Wolverine. And 
that's their expectation of their family. And that doesn't change. So 
we're not looking at changing that. We just want to give every kid 
more opportunities.

Lynn Cordes  15:17  
And you can't if you're if you're not going to that college path, 
you've got the trades in, you know, the career tech, and you could you 
could even graduate and go straight into the market, because your 
apprenticeship, your internship, all of that is complete in the two 
years, where you would have had to wait after you graduated to go and 
do more work there.

Hime  15:34  
And when you look at that career path, and career tech, you know, our 
career tech probably offers somewhere in the neighborhood of 20 
programs, where you got to pick one when you're a sophomore what you 
have no, so we're going to try to expand our introductions to those to 
our middle school in ninth and 10th graders, find a way for students 
that are more hands on and want to be more in that career, tech path, 
find a way so they can have more. So we can have a better gauge of 
their interest level when they have to make that choice, because we 
want to give them as many opportunities to explore as many of those 
fields as they want. So when they do graduate high school, they do 
have an idea of what field they want to do, what's their interest 
level, because learning is still an interest level. We we want to 
change what education looks like somewhat. we you know, setting in a 
classroom with 20 students with the teacher in the front of the room 
has been what a classrooms look like for 50 years. How do we make that 
where it's more interesting to students? How do we make it where, 
where students, they know why they need to learn, and they have a 
desire. I always tell everyone, when I when I was younger, I used to 
teach driver's ed in the summer, there were times I had 80 students in 
a classroom by myself teaching Driver's Ed and it was Nope, they were 
all engaged. There was no problem getting discipline, no issues. Why? 
Because everyone in that room wanted to get there drivers- they were 
15 year olds, and they wanted, they were hungry for that information I 
was given them. Whether I was doing a great job of it or not, they 
were hungry. If I could have got my history students to be that hungry 
for the information, I would have been greatest history teacher ever. 
But so how do we find things like that where students are hungry for 



the information like they are in Driver's Ed. So that's kind of what 
we're trying to do across the district. And we're working as teams, 
we're teaming with Cameron, we're teaming with career tech, Great 
Plains. And hopefully, we can continue to grow and build a stronger 
platform and more resources for all students at Lawton public schools.

Lynn Cordes  17:27  
And the district is pushing surveys out to our families, some of them 
are being done at different levels, high school, middle school, and 
Elementary. So when you do get those notifications, for the surveys, 
please take the time to fill them out. Because we use that data as we 
go into the school year,

Hime  17:41  
because that brings up one of them. This is kind of a it's been an 
ongoing subject around here that kind of fell in my lap when I get 
here is the modified dress code. Some people call it uniforms, you 
know? Do we want it? Do we not want it? Do we want to enforce it? Do 
we not enforce it? It's kind of a broad topic. And you know, and one 
thing we've talked about from my offices, and when I talked to the 
board about how we want that to look, I just want it to be enforced. 
So we're gonna sit, I think that's one of the surveys come out. So the 
parents can look at that and decide, you know, because if, if our 
parents if they feel like it helps them, we would want to keep it but 
if it's just a pain to our parents, and it's a pain to our, our 
teachers and administrators, and it's just a building, it's just a 
wall, we're building and making education more difficult. We need to 
phase it out. But if it's something that has some interest value to 
our parents, we need to find a way to strengthen it make it better. So 
it's like anything we do. That's kind of the goal we have. Not to do 
things just because that's what we did, do them because they're 
working and not to change things just because we want to change them, 
change them because they need to be changed.

Lynn Cordes  18:46  
That's right, and we're getting there. So thank you, Mr. Hime so much 
for your time. You guys keep an eye on our social media. Stay warm. We 
have notifications going out if you're not receiving a text message. I 
know that was some things that went on to our social media that they 
weren't getting. Please contact the school make sure they have the 
correct phone number on file. And don't forget, guys we look for 
things to share in the podcast

Hime  19:11  
Info @ Lawton public schools lawton ps.org Yes, info at Lawton ps.org. 
Send us your questions, and we'll try to answer them on the podcast we 
look for things like that.

Lynn Cordes  19:23  
That's right until next time, Mr Hime, you ready? Yeah, we're gonna 



see them later. 

Hime  19:27  
Hopefully we're here next week!

Lynn Cordes  19:28  
crossing our fingers enjoy the snow when it comes and looks like 
there. It's pretty high confidence that it's coming. And we're gonna 
have some great pictures to share. I

Hime  19:37  
A lot of snow men and snow angels. 

Lynn Cordes  19:39  
You guys stay warm, stay safe and until next week, we will see you 
then have a good one.
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